



August 10, 2022

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Dr. Deborah L. Wortham Superintendent of Schools Roosevelt Union Free School District 240 Denton Place Roosevelt, NY 11575

Re: First Notice of Charter Revision - Receipt

Dear Dr. Wortham:

This first Notice, pursuant to New York Education Law § 2857(1), is to inform you that the State University of New York Board of Trustees (the "SUNY Trustees"), in its capacity as a charter authorizer, has received the following charter revision request:

• Roosevelt Children's Academy Charter School, located at 105 Pleasant Avenue and 200 W. Centennial Avenue, Roosevelt, NY 11575 in the Roosevelt Union Free School District, is chartered to serve 645 students in grades K-8 through the 2024-25 school year, the end of the current charter term, requests an enrollment increase to serve 900 students in grades K-8 for the 2023-24 and 2024-25 school years.

The SUNY Charter Schools Institute (the "Institute") would welcome any comment your district might wish to provide. Pursuant to a delegation from the SUNY Trustees, the Institute will consider comments received in a timely manner prior to SUNY taking any action, which is expected to be as early as September 15, 2022.

As a reminder, regulations of the Commissioner of Education, 8 N.Y.C.R.R. § 119.4 (available at www.nysed.gov/charter-schools/law-regulations-memos), require your school district to hold a public hearing regarding the revision within 30 days of receipt of the notice of the revision (the date of this letter), and to forward the hearing notices and comments regarding same to the Institute and the New York State Education Department.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (518) 445-4269 or carrie.gee@suny.edu.

Sincerely,

Carrie E. Gee

Senior Associate Counsel

auri E. Leo.

CG:ca

cc: NYSED, Charter School Office